
 
 

St. John the Baptist Parish 
Polish National Catholic Church 

  414 West Oak Street, Frackville, PA 17931 
Rectory phone: 570-874-1960 

Email: robertb1@ptd.net 
Solemnity of The Most Holy Trinity – “A” 

Uroczystość Trójcy Przenajświętszej 
 

June 4, 2023 
100th year of service 

Events for the week: 
 
Sun., 6/4/23 – Holy Trinity Sunday – 
Clergy Appreciation Weekend 
10:00AM – Holy Mass, 35th Anniversary 
Mass of the Pastor’s Ordination to the 
Priesthood. 

Ø Litany to the Sacred Heart of 
Jesus. 

Ø Collection for missions. 
 
Tue., 6/6/23  
6:30PM – Monthly meeting of the Parish 
Committee. 
 
Thu., 6/8/23 – Solemnity – Corpus 
Christi 
12:00PM – Holy Mass and Litany to the 
SHofJ for all Parishioners. 
7:00PM – Plymouth Seniorate Corpus 
Christi service. 
 

Where do we begin to understand God, who is totally beyond our human capacity to grasp? 
Let us come humbly before our God to hear what might be revealed to us today. 
 
I Reading: Exodus 34:4-6,8-9 
II Reading: 2 Corinthians 13:11-13 
GOSPEL: John 3:16-18 
Jesus said to Nicodemus: ‘God loved the world so much that He gave His only Son, so that everyone 
who believes in Him may not be lost but may have eternal life. For God sent His Son into the world 
not to condemn the world, but so that through Him the world might be saved. No one who believes 
in Him will be condemned; but whoever refuses to believe is condemned already, because he has refused 
to believe in the name of God’s only Son.’ 
 

ANNOUNCEMENTS 
Special Thanks go out to: Church cleaner, Organist, lector, collector, and the Sunday greeters. 
Our parish is looking for a person who will be responsible for: cleaning the church (including: 
decorating the church for special events and seasons, washing altar clothes), beginning September 1, 
2023. For information, please contact Mrs. Ann Marie Wycheck. 
 
Church news: Mr. Ronald Stabinski repaired our lawnmower, THANK YOU! Mr. Ronald Stabinski 
with his brother started (May 31) the work to fix the hole on the rectory’s yard. 

• Hall for Rent is available...$100.00 for 2 hours/+ $25.00 each additional hour, and $50.00 
returnable deposit. 

• June 11 – First Holy Communion Day. 



Sat., 6/10/23 – Within the Octave of 
Corpus Christi 
11:00AM – Private Confession for 
Children before receiving the Holy 
Eucharist tomorrow, and practice. 
 
Next Sunday, June 11: Corpus Christi 
Sunday – First Holy Communion Day 
10:00AM – Holy Mass asking God’s 
graces for Joseph and Theodore 
Tokarczyk and Litany to the SHofJ. 
 
Next Sunday’s Mass intentions: June 11: 
First Holy Communion Day Mass; June 
18: Father’s Day Mass; July 2: +Dorothy 
Halaburda; July 9: +John David’s Family; 
July 16: +Howard & Lucille Greenman; 
July 23: +James Dean. 
 
PLEASE PRAY FOR THE SICK – 
especially for - James Panco – Jean Keim 
– Betty Brazausky - Marjorie Dean – 
Elaine Antalosky – Josephine Hause – 
Edward Jurewicz. H & R Center 
Tremont: Dolores Halaburda. Luther 
Ridge Pottsville, PA – Marie Demnitski. 
Rehab. & Nursing Center Pottsville, PA – 
Thomas Justen. Shenandoah Manor – 
Helen Hopko (A13). 

• June 17 – Craft show  
• October 15, at 4:00PM Anniversary Holy Mass – Celebration of the 100th Anniversary of 

organizing our parish; dinner will be in the Roman’s restaurant, Frackville, PA. 
 

CONVENTION & MUSIC WORKSHOP - will be held at Holy Mother of 
Sorrows PNCC in Dupont, Pennsylvania beginning on Wednesday, August 9 
through Friday, August 11th. Registration is only $30.00 and includes music (if 
participating in the workshop) along with Dinner Wed - Fri and Lunch Th-Fri! 

Registration deadline: July 8, 2023. Either way, we look forward to seeing you either in attendance at 
the event or for the ending concert. Concert: Friday, August 11 at 7:00PM. 
 

June 1-30 – Sacred Vocation Month – Pray for Vocations to the Priesthood within the 
PNCC 

Mr. Ronald Stabinski and his brother began the work to fill up a hole on the rectory’s yard… 
 

                                 
 
 
 
 



             
 
 



         
 
 
THANK YOU VERY MUCH to Ms. Barbara David, Mrs. Marjorie Dean and Mr. Lance Nelson 
who initiated and organized the Pastor’s 35th Anniversary of the Ordination to the 
Priesthood dinner in such a beautiful place as Fountain Springs Country Club yesterday! 
Thank you very much to Everyone who joined us during this celebration and for all the gifts! 
We had a wonderful time, and you made this important day for me so special! MAY GOD 
BLESS YOU ALL! 
I’m sorry for not a good quality of pictures, but my phone doesn’t take a good one 😊"#$%. 
 



      
 
 



 
 

 


